PERMANENT MISSION OF ROMANIA

to the United Nations Office at Geneva

and the International Organizations in
Switzerland

MISSION PERMANENTE DE LA ROUMANIE
aupres de I'Office des Nations Unies a Genéve
et des Organisations Internationales en Suisse

No: 2 €5 Geneva, 3 May 2018

Dear Ms. Foucard,

I am writing to you concerning the joint letter addressed to the Romanian minister of foreign affairs
by the Special Rapporteur on the promotion and protection of the right to freedom of opinion and
expression, the Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights defenders, and the Special
Rapporteur on minority issues, dated 23 February 2018 (Reference: AL ROU 2/2018). The
communication required the relevant Romanian authorities submit information regarding a case
brought to the attention of the Special Rapporteurs.

I would like to inform you that the case is under examination and review by the relevant authorities
with a view to elaborating a documented and comprehensive answer.

In light of the above, I would like to solicit a 30 day extension of the deadline to submit the required
answer.

Please accept, Ms. Foucard, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Adrian Vierita
Ambassador
Permanent Representative of Romania

Ms. Natacha Foucard
Officer-in-Charge
Special Procedures Branch, OHCHR
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